Town Administrator's Advisory Committee on Pedestrian Bicycle Pathway Minutes of the Meeting on Wednesday, May 11, 2022

(Held in the Bourne High School Library)

Members in Attendance: David McPherson, Chair (in attendance by Zoom); John Carroll, Vice Chair; Ken Cheitlin, Clerk; Mark Emmons; and George Slade (Members absent: none)

Others in Attendance: Timothy Lydon

The meeting was called to order at 5:48 p.m. by Mr. Cheitlin.

Public Comment: None

Approval of the minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the Committee's April 13, 2022 meeting (as revised to correctly state the date of the Committee's June meeting), was made by Mr. Carroll, and seconded by Mr. Emmons. The motion passed, 5-0.

Other Business: None

Future meeting dates: June 15, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Emmons, seconded by Mr. Slade. The motion passed unanimously, 5-0, and the meeting was adjourned at 5:51p.m.

Following the meeting, a public meeting, sponsored by the Committee, with Mr. Lydon and Marissa DeCarlo of VHB presenting, was held to discuss the status of the Bourne Rail Trail, and in particular the 25% design of Phase 4. The meeting was attended by members of the public, both in person and via Zoom. Many of the comments concerned plans for adequate parking to accommodate users of the Bourne Rail Trail. The public meeting ended at 7:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Ken Cheitlin, Clerk

These Minutes were approved by a 4-0 vote of the members, with member Mary Jane Mastrangelo abstaining, on June 15, 2022.